Butte County In Home Supportive Services Advisory Committee

Minutes of March 24, 2003

Chico Butte Community Employment Center

Dogwood Room

Present: David Brown, Jay Harris, Sarah Okumbe, Mark Gordon, Patty Smith, Doris Laughlin, Howard Gregg

Staff:  Brian Frink, Jillian Strawn, Jodi Beller, Lori Eckman

I. Welcome and Introductions:  Self introductions were made.

II. Approval of Minutes of February 24, 2003.  It was noted that Judith Northern and Sarah Okumbe were not present at the February meeting.  A motion was made by Howard Gregg with a second by Jay Harris to approve the February 24th minutes with a correction in those in attendance. The motion unanimously carried.

III. April Workshop Planning:  David Brown requested an update on this matter from the Public Authority Manager.  Brian Frink said the workshop scheduled for March 24th was rescheduled for April 28th.  This change was due to a potential conflict with a planned negotiation session that was ultimately rescheduled.  Staff continues to work on the details and program for the workshop that will be held at Logan’s Roadhouse Restaurant in Chico.

IV. Registry Update:  Jillian Strawn, Jodi Beller and Lori Eckman provided the Advisory Committee with an overview of the new Registry process.  Staff described the activities of contacting the individuals from the existing registry and performing new intake interviews to update their files and determine their interest in participating.  Jillian and Jodi have been interviewing application at both of the Butte Community Employment Centers.  Lori has been assisting in reference checks and preparing the files for data entry.  Staff distributed to the Committee copies of the new Provider Handbook and orientation forms.  General discussion followed.

V. Work in Progress – Timeline

Brian Frink distributed a list of activities the Public Authority was accomplishing in March.  The activities include:

· Continued negotiations with UDW

· Work on the 2003/04 Public Authority Budget

· Evaluate 2002/03 expenditures

· Develop new Public Authority Personnel Rules

· Begin enrollment in the new Registry

· Develop and distribute Registry intake procedures among DESS staff

· Arrange for an interview station at the Chico Butte Community Employment Center

· Finalize the Public Authority logo

· Establish a phone tree for incoming calls

· Establish a Public Authority Website

· Establish an electronic Public Authority application form

· Draft a provider orientation outline

· Visit external Public Authority operations

VI. Other Matters:  Howard Gregg mentioned it would be a good idea to have a newsletter for all providers. Brian Frink agreed with Howard and said it would depend on staff workload. Mr. Gregg also questioned how recruitment was progressing on Committee vacancies.  Brian explained his outreach efforts.  Patty Smith suggested a good recruitment source would be flyers sent out with delivered meals.  Mark Gordon initiated a general discussion on union dues with input from various members of the Committee.  Sarah Okumbe thanked the Public Authority for a recent card she received. General discussion followed.

VII. Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned by Chairperson Brown.  The April Workshop scheduled for April 28th from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM will take the place of the regularly scheduled Committee meeting.
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